

City of Saratoga Springs

OFFICE OF CITY ENGINEER

474 Broadway, Room 10 Saratoga Springs, New York 12866

Telephone 518-587-3550 Fax 518-580-9480 www.saratoga-springs.org

TIMOTHY W WALES, P.E. CITY ENGINEER

DEBORAH M LABRECHE, P.E. ASSISTANT CITY ENGINEER

SCOTT PALMER SURVEY TECHNICIAN

STAN BORDEN SR ENGINEERING TECHNICIAN

ALBERT FLICK UTILITIES SYSTEMS LOCATION TECHNICIAN

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Commissioner Scirocco

FROM:

Barbara Anthony

SUBJECT:

Hiram Hollow Invoice

DATE:

1/29/15

On December 23, 2014 DPW laborers worked to demolish an abandoned structure on the landfill site in preparation for JH Maloy to construct the blower system and landfill flare. The construction debris was brought to Hiram Hollow in Gansevoort. Rather than including the cost in a bid for the construction of the blower system, DPW laborers were able to perform the work and ultimately reduce the overall cost of the project.

Recently the invoice from Hiram Hollow was submitted to the purchasing agent for payment. Subsequently DPW was requested to place the payment request on the Council agenda for approval as the invoice exceeds the \$1,499 threshold. The total cost of the Hiram Hollow Regeneration Corp invoice for this project site work was \$2,394.45.

Construction debris must be brought to an approved NYSDEC landfill that accepts this type of material. Hiram Hollow is the nearest location. Corinth, the second nearest location, is closed. Greenwich has limited hours. Halfmoon and Clifton Park has town residency requirements.

We respectfully request approval by Council to pay the invoice to Hiram Hollow Regeneration Corporation and for Hiram Hollow Regeneration Corporation be approved by Council as a sole source provider for acceptance of construction debris.